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Those Present
Sandy Bell Chair (SB),  Francis Selkirk Deputy Chair(FS), George Luke Treasurer (GL), Roger French Secretary (RF),  
Present:
Fiona McPherson (FM), Sabrina Edwards(SE),  Shelley Edgar (SE), Sandy Bell (SB), Frances Selkirk (FS), George Luke (GL),  Roger French (RF), Ian Baxter (IB),

Local Councillors - Leagh Douglas (LD), Elaine Thornton Nicol (ETN) 

Public were present.
Apologies:  Caroline Cochrane (CC)
Minutes of last meeting were agreed, proposed FS and SE. RF put in one amendment and was updated on website.
Open Forum
· Weeds at the waste ground at the school are encroaching into peoples gardens – report put in.

· Hedge at Whitefield has been reported

· Gate into park stuck shut – reported.

· Hedges at entrances to villages encroaching on pathways (specifically between church and Milestone) – reported.

· There is no crossing point from Milestone to opposite pavement - reported
Community Police Report
· There was no police report submitted this month.
Councillor reports:
· LD has been in contact with Scottish Water regarding the disrepair that they have left the pathways and wooded area down the Glen.  John Lamont was also happy to put a little more pressure on this to get it cleaned up. Scottish water senior operative will look into this next week.

· LD has been in touch with SBC to look at a cheaper option of an electric hook up for our Christmas lights instead of having to pay a yearly standing charge for one month of the year.

· LD will follow up on the bench that was removed form the Coop.
Councillor reports: contd.
· LD still waiting on someone to come back to her about the rest of St Cuthberts way disrepair. This is a bit of a bigger project and could take a while.

· LD congratulated Morag Stirrick on organising (at very late notice) an modified car club event.  Although last minute there were quite a few attendees and the children liked the “souped up” cars, and they were keen to see it again.

· ETN is pushing again about benches at the park.  This is becoming frustrating for all.

· ETN in meeting next week to finalise plans regarding a re-vamp of the war memorial.

· ETN raised the disgraceful way that the grass was cut with chief exec.  He has now spoken to people involved; so hoping for  better outcome.
Correspondence received:
· Community Council Review was filled in and agreed with everyone. SB to send off before deadline.
Planning:
· RF updated us on the Health Centre tenancy. The lease does not run out  until 01.012026
· Housing development. No new updates but there will be a meeting on 30.08.2023 to discuss development.

· Place Making: SE will make a start on this in the next few months. Although Community Council led; there will have to be a large community involvement in this. Many volunteers will be needed for input.
Treasury report: GL
· Keys cut for new notice board £28.32
Any other business:
· SE submitted quotes for a new strimmer – something that is greatly needed.  In the meantime we are getting use of one from SBC.

· SE to remove last years wreaths from memorial.

· Remembrance Sunday to be held on Sunday 12th November @ 13:30

· FS to speak to minister and choir regarding remembrance Sunday

Any other business: contd.
· GL to speak to piper regarding remembrance Sunday

· SB to inform police regarding road closure for Remembrance Sunday

· GL has ordered wreath, and also looking at more personal crosses for public.

· ETN has booked the Community Wing and happy to organise the teas/coffees after service.

· RF has reported the vandalism of noticeboard at the coop.  RF  to get camera footage.  RF has asked for quotes for replacement glass.

· SB would like to look at reducing the amount of meeting held from 12 down to 6 or 7 (spaced out through the year).  This is to be finalised next meeting.

· SB asked for all to look at ideas for Christmas Light switch on. To be discussed next month

· GL was at LIVE Borders Consultation day. Reported back with info on history of Community Wing.

· ETN made a statement regarding the running of the Community Wing and complaints made regarding this.  There is now to be a meeting on 23rd August @ 6pm in the Community Wing with hopes of setting up a new Management Committee.  ETN then decided to leave the meeting for us to discuss implications.
Next meeting: 12th September 2023  in the community wing from 7pm 

All villagers welcomed to come along and find out what is going on in village and raise items or ask questions
NEWTOWN AND EILDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft minutes





Tuesday 8th 2023 - 7pm.  Newtown Community Wing










3



